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President's Holiday Message 
 
Greetings members and friends of FMA Chapter 19! 
 
I would like to take a moment to reflect on 2006, inform you of some recent 
changes at Chapter 19, and touch on our plans for 2007. 
 
The year has been a challenging one for most of us as the shipyard has executed 
another record workload.  
 
We have experienced many successes while at the same time learning from our 
setbacks. 
 
There have been many changes in personnel and processes and we have 
worked hard to make the necessary transition as painless as possible. 
 
The large numbers of SIP retirements has driven changes in our chapter 
executive board as well. 
 
You will notice new faces that have "stepped up" and volunteered to serve. 
 
2007 will bring further change as the shipyard migrates into new product lines and 
initiatives. 
 
As always, we at chapter 19 will continue to represent your best interests locally 
and nationally. 
 
Our legislative agenda for 2007 is in final review and we will share our goals and 
objectives with you in early January. 
 
I want to thank each and every one of you for your hard work and support. 
 
Wishing you have a joyous holiday season and a happy new year! 
 
Wayne 
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Due the job changes and retirements, the chapter executive board has also changed.  Thank you to 
those to stepped up to take the challenge.  The following chapter 19 board members are preparing for 
the New Year. 
 

Wayne Wilcox  President 
Kimo McClellan  1st Vice President 
Clem Lopez   2nd Vice President 
Layne Luke   3rd Vice President 
Ileen Wong   Treasurer 
John Priolo   Recording Secretary 
Lloyd Fujimoto  Corresponding Secretary 
Michael Pia   Sergeant-at-Arms 
Brendan Cravalho  Director 
Henry Keanini  Director 
Kaipo Punahele  Director 
Thora Theisen  Director 
Brad Mayural   Director 
Owen Okumura  Director 

 
 
Chapter 19 PAC/Time Bank Donations for 2006 
 
CHAPTER 19 PAC DONATIONS 
2006       TIME DONATION FOR CHAPTER 19 

CONTRIBUTOR   

 TO 
DATE 

TOTAL 
FOR YR    NAME 

HRS 
PLEDGE 

HRS 
WORKED 

KEITH GALANG   $26.00   WAYNE WILCOX 80 41 

WILLIAM IAO   $26.00   JAMES MCCLELLAN 30 39 

PIA MICHAEL   $260.00   CLEM LOPEZ 40 22 

MCCLELLAN, JAMES   $130.00   WENDALL BEPPU   8 

YAMANE, DANIEL   $260.00   OWEN OKUMURA 40 31 

CHANG, NOLAN   $52.00   JOHN PRIOLO 80 88 

ILEEN WONG   $200.00   ILEEN WONG 40 38 

LOSA SIALEGA    $105.00   HENRY KEANINI   23 

CLEM LOPEZ   $105.00   LOSA SIALEGA  40 44 

VERONICA CAALIM   $169.00   MIKE PIA 40 20 

LAYNE LUKE   $65.00   NOLAN CHANG   6 

ROY SEU   $45.50   LLOYD FUJIMOTO   5 

MIKE ANTONE   $40.00   GEORGE WILCOX   5 

JOHN PRIOLO   $130.00   RONALD OBREY  5 

MONTHLY DONATIONS       BRIDGET BALES   6 

DFAS/PHFCU TOTAL TO DATE   $1,613.50   WILLIAM GOULD   24 

        TOTAL 390 411 
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2006 CASH DONATIONS      

WAYNE WILCOX   $235.00 

ANONYMOUS   $11.00 

R. CRANAGE JR   $22.00 

BRAD MAYURAL   $20.00 

WENDALL BEPPU   $50.00 

BRENDAN CRAVALHO   $20.00 

OWEN OKUMURA   $410.00 

HENRY KEANINI   $255.00 

TRACI ONO   $50.00 

LOSA SIALEGA    $210.00 

ILEEN WONG   $455.00 

JOHN PRIOLO   $360.00 

JAMES MCCLELLAN   $230.00 

GEORGE WILCOX   $310.00 

RONALD OBREY   $210.00 

CLEM LOPEZ   $50.00 

HERB LOVE   $40.00 

Chapter 19 Donation   $160.00 

Chapter 19 Donation  $31.00 

    $3,129.00 

TOTAL TO PAC     

    $4,742.50 

 
 
 
 
Thanks to Owen Okumura and his staff the 2006 Christmas Fundraiser was very successful The 
chapter sold in excess of 800 pounds of sausage and exceeded last year’s sales by over $400 
dollars. On Wednesday, December 20th, Wayne Wilcox and Randy Sawyer were featured on the 
KHON 2 morning news program when they presented newscaster Tanya Joaquin a $2200 dollar 
check for the LOKAHI GIVING PROJECT. A special mahalo to all for supporting this worthy project! 
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December 2006 starts our Membership Recruitment Drive and the Membership Committee has 
worked hard to develop the following drive plan and incentive. 
 
The FMA, Chapter 19 Executive Board is pleased to announce the "kick-off" of a membership recruitment drive 
starting 1 December 2006 and ending on 31 May 2007.  Some really great incentives are being offered to 
members who recruit "new" members.  The more new members you sign up, the better the incentive gets.  One 
lucky super recruiter will win a trip to San Francisco and participate in FMA's Mid-Year Conference.  What a 
way to see FMA in action first hand. 
 
WHY do we need a recruitment drive?  Well, in the past few years, a number of members have retired.  Some 
have maintained their membership as a retired, but most have gone on to other things.  As these supervisors or 
managers are replaced, many, if not all, have not been approached or asked to become a member.  Currently, 
FMA Chapter 19's membership base has dwindled below 300.  We need your help in bringing our numbers 
back up.  As you all know, there is MORE strength in numbers.  Recruitment tools (Recruitment flyer, 
application, payroll deduction and PHFCU auto bill payment forms) have been emailed to members or see any 
board member for the tool kit. 
 
Here are the incentive award levels and the gifts being offered: 

Bronze Level 

Recruit at least 5 new members and receive one of the items listed below 

 
 $10 Gift Certificate to Longs Drugs 
 FMA Embroidered Ball Cap 
 FMA T-Shirt 

Silver Level 

Recruit at least 10 new members and receive one of the items listed below 

 
 $25 Gift Certificate to Longs Drugs 
 FMA Embroidered Ball Cap & T-Shirt 
 FMA Embroidered Polo Shirt 

Gold Level 

Recruit at least 15 new members and receive one of the items listed below 

 
 $50 Gift Certificate to Sam Choy’s Crab & Seafood 
 FMA Embroidered Ball Cap, T-Shirt & Polo Shirt 

Platinum Level 

Recruit at least 20 or more new members and receive the items listed below 

 
 $100 Gift Certificate to Chai’s Island Bistro 
 Qualify for Drawing to Attend the 2007 FMA Mid-Year Conference in San 

Francisco, CA 
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BOARD MEMBERS 

 
Wayne Wilcox President   473-8000 x9148 
Kimo McClellan 1st Vice President  473-8000 x3779 
Clem Lopez  2nd Vice President  473-8000 x9250 
Layne Luke  3rd Vice President  473-8000 x9398 
Ileen Wong  Treasurer   259-7311 
John Priolo  Recording Secretary 455-7331 
Lloyd Fujimoto Corresponding Secretary 473-8000 x3101 
Michael Pia  Sergeant-at-Arms  577-0322 
Brendan Cravalho Director   473-8000 x3784 
Henry Keanini Director   368-0331 
Kaipo Punahele Director   473-8000 x2388 
Thora Theisen Director   473-8000 x3018 
Brad Mayural  Director   473-8000 x4326 
Owen Okumura Director   577-0808 

 

 
Next General Meeting 
 
Date: Thursday, 25 January  

2007 
 
Time: Doors open at 1530 
 
Place: Ho’aloha Room 
           Shipyard Cafeteria 
 
Cost: Food/refreshments 

are available for $2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FEDERAL MANAGERS ASSOCIATION 
Chapter 19 
P.O. Box 29579 
Pearl City, HI 96820-1979 
 
Address correction requested 

 
 
 
 
 
 


